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October 29, 2013 
 
Ms. Barcy F. McNeal, Secretary 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 
Re: In the Matter of the Application of Ohio Power Company to Initiate Phase 2 of 
its gridSMART Project and to Establish the gridSMART Phase 2 Rider  
Case No. 13-1939-EL-RDR 

 
 
Dear Ms. McNeal: 
 
Subsequent to filing its Application in the above-referenced case, Ohio Power 
Company (“AEP Ohio” or the “Company”) discovered an error contained in the 
first paragraph on page 7 of Attachment A to the Application.  The second sentence 
of that paragraph should read as follows: “In addition, there are some 
environmental benefits associated with reduced vehicle emissions as a result of 
reduced vehicle miles traveled with 1,767 metric tonnes of CO2 avoided annually.”    
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Yazen Alami    
      Yazen Alami 
 
 
 
 
Cc: Parties of Record 

Yazen Alami 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-2920 (P) 
(614) 716-2950 (F) 
yalami@aep.com 
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